

A Publication of Central Oklahoma Classic Chevy Club

December 2007

## PHOTOS TAKEN WITHOUT STORY LINE GIVEN



MARK HOUSER'S 55 BEL AIR





MIKE & CAROL SMITH'S '69 CHEVELLE



KEN & CICI MONROE'S '57 BEL AIR

TRUE & SHERRY OSBORN'S '55 NOMAD



ROBERT & PEGGY BOGARDUS' '72 CORVETTE

OKAY YOU GUYS, I HAVE DONE MY PART, NOW FOR A FULL PHOTO OF YOUR CAR AND YOURSELF, PLEASE SEND IN A STORY ABOUT YOU AND YOUR LOVE OF CHEVROLETS. IF YOU HAVE TROUBLE PUTTING YOUR WORDS INTO A WRITTEN FORM, PLEASE JUST GET ME ASIDE AND GIVE IT TO ME ORALLY AND I WILL ATTEMPT TO TRANSLATE IT INTO A STORY. IT MAY OR MAY NOT BE THE TRUTH, BUT IT WILL BE A STORY. I WILL EVEN TAKE BETTER PICTURES.

**EDITOR-ANNETTE MYERS** 

November 20, 2007 COCCC Meeting

Minutes

Meeting called to order at 3:04 p.m.

Mike Smith stood in as acting President for Mel who is out of town.

All veterans led the club in the Pledge of Allegiance to the flag.

Rustyne Harris made a motion to accept the minutes of the last meeting as printed in the newsletter:

Seconded by Rodney Passed by membership vote

Peggy Buchanan gave the treasury report. Ken Buchanan made a motion to accept the treasury report was made by Ken Buchanan:

Seconded by Kay Welch Passed by membership vote

#### **Old Business:**

We discussed the best time to have the cook out by "Two Pats". It was decided that April would be the best time. Motion to accept April as date to be discussed with "Two Pats' was made by Ken Buchanan:

Seconded by Rodney Duerksen Passed by membership vote

It was stated that there had been a mix up on the club jackets that had been ordered but that it had been taken care of. The members who ordered these jackets should talk to Rodney and Martha Duerksen about when to expect delivery.

The people who attended the Harrah Car Show talked about it some. Said it was a nice show and that all proceeds went to the Baptist Girls Home.

#### **New Business:**

Christmas Party: Mel had Mike read a note from him (Mel) that several people had complained about the choice of gifts. They should be kept clean. Nothing wrong with the gag gifts, if that is what you choose to do, just keep them clean. We discussed a price limit on the gifts and Rustyne Harris made a motion that they not be over \$15.00. You do not have to spend that much, just not over.

Seconded by Peggy Buchanan Passed by membership vote

The wrapping of the gifts was then discussed. Men's in the funny papers (per Mel) and ladies in traditional gift-wrap. It was decided that Mel considers the men funny??????

Larry Myers and Ken Buchanan gave a report on Rudy's condition. He is doing well but has challenges ahead.

Martha and Rodney Duerksen reported that Linda Reeds had had surgery and was doing well.

David Jones is off chemotherapy until his broken ankles heel.

### TechTip:

Rodney Duerksen presented this this month. The topic was methods for getting to bolts in tight or hard to reach places. He showed a tool called a gear wrench and stated (for the women) that it would be a good Christmas gift.

He also gave jars of had cleaner to everyone who was here. He made the statement that it is also good for removing stains etc.

#### Other conversation:

Kay Welch told us that our club will be host for the 2009 Fall Foliage Trip and everyone was asked to start thinking of ideas of where and etc. We need to setup the hotel and things pretty early. It takes about a month or so to set these things up.

50/50 tickets were sold and the winner drawn. Kay Welch was the winner. Pot was \$18.00 with \$9.00 going to Kay, she choose to donate the money back to the club treasury.

The door prize question about the date chosen for Veterans Day was asked. Martha Duerksen answered without hesitation, the eleventh day of the eleventh month and the eleventh hour. She won a T-shirt.

Announcements about up coming car shows and programs were made and flyers available for those interested to look at.

CHRISTMAS PARTY, December 8, 2007, Hometown Buffet on NW 63<sup>rd</sup>, 2:00 p.m.

Rodney Duerksen made the motion to adjourn: Seconded by Ken Buchanan Passed by membership vote

Minutes submitted by Rustyne Harris For Gloria Escalera, Secretary

# CENTRAL OKLAHOMA CLASSIC CHEVY CLUB WANTS TO WISH YOU A VERY MERRY CHRISTMAS AND A WONDERFULLY HAPPY NEW YEAR!



# Central OK Classic Chevy Club website: www.55-57chevys.com

# **Upcoming Events**

Dec. 8, 2007 Christmas Dinner at Hometown Buffet, 3900 N.W. 63rd. at 2pm. Men's gifts wrapped in newspaper, women's gifts wrapped in gift wrap or gift bags. \$10.00

February 7 – 10, 2008 Classic Chevy International's 16<sup>th</sup> Annual Winter Nationals, Old Town/Kissimmee, FL. Host Hotel: Comfort Suites Resort (407)-397-7848 \$87 Suites Register on-line at www.ClassicChevy.com Registration cut-off date January 31, 2008.

March 27-29, 2008 Duncan, Ok, Swap Meet

March 28 & 29, 2008 Big River Classics Presents 9<sup>th</sup> Annual Show & Shine for 1955, 1956, & 1957 Chevrolets, Battlefield Inn - Vicksburg, Ms (601) 638-5811 or (800) 359-9363 www.bigriverclassics.com

May 2 & 3, 2008 Lone Star Classic Chevy Show in West, Texas 13 mi North of Waco. The hotel is small and there's only one, so if you're coming, make reservations early!! They're including 55-72 Chevys and there's no judging. Hotel is the Czech Inn, (254) 826-0900, , <a href="https://www.czechinnofwaco.com">www.czechinnofwaco.com</a>, Lone Star rate is \$79. Entry is \$30. Hosted by the Heart of Texas Classic Chevy Club of Waco. Contacts are Richard Hykel, President (254-913-3070, & Mary Degner 254-756-4637

July 20 – 24, 2008 20th Annual Chevrolet Nomad Association Convention at the Holiday Inn Charleston House, Charleston, West Virginia. Reservations: (304)-344-4092

October 24 – 26, 2008 Fall Foliage at Denison, Texas with the hosts being Dallas Area Classic Chevy Club. More information to follow later.



AS I HEARD HIM EXCLAIM AS HE DROVE OUT OF SIGHT.

"MERRY CHRISTMAS TO ALL AND TO ALL A GOOD NIGHT!!"



Central OK Classic Chevy Club P.O. Box 676 Wheatland, OK 73097